STATE OF CONNECTICUT
DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC HEALTH
Office of Health Care Access

July 11, 2014
VIA FAX ONLY

Ms. Barbara Simonetta

President
Connecticut Health Care Associates, NUHHCE/AFSCME

261 Center Street
Wallingford, CT 06492

RE: Certificate of Need Application, OHCA Docket Number 13-31838-CON, AG Docket
Number 13-486-01 -~ The Greater Waterbury Health System, Inc./Vanguard Health Systems

Dear Ms, Simonetta:

On July 7, 2014, the Office of Health Care Access (“OHCA*®) aud the Office of the
Attorney General (*OAG™) received your letter on behalf of Connecticut Health Care Associates,
NUHHCE/AFSCME requesting Intervenor status in the above-referenced matter. This letter
made reference to your July 2, 2014, letter requesting the cancellation or postponement of 2
hearing scheduled for July 24, 2014, Please bg advised that OHCA and the OAG have not yet
scheduled a hearing in this matter or set a date by which infervention mations must be filed or
decided. You can be assured that your motion and any other timely intervention motions will be

resolved prior to any hearing date.

Sincerely,
Ay

Kimberly R. Martone

Dixector of Operations
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